
Reference: FS224396597

Comment on a planning application

Application Details

Application: 20/1496/FUL

Address: Harrodian SchoolLonsdale RoadBarnesLondonSW13 9QN

Proposal: Erection of a two storey with basement level sports and cultural centre on the current tennis courts site and

associated hard and soft landscaping. Relocation of the tennis courts to the current sports pitch. 2 x one storey changing

rooms with shower and WC facilities to the east of the current car park. Proposed boundary treatments and hardstanding

for access from the car park.

Comments Made By

Name: Mrs Jacqueline Williams

Address: 41 Suffolk Road Barnes London SW13 9NN

Comments

Type of comment:  Object to the proposal

Comment: Most of the residents living in the immediate area of the Harrodian School have not been consulted, which
indicates that public comment is not welcome. 
The application should be refused for the following reasons: 

The proposed building will be too close to the houses at the end of 
Belgrave Road and Lowther Road. 
The proposed sports stadium is too large where the school already has sports facilities. Could the motive be a profit
centre? 
Congestion will be caused at the small cul de sac at the end of Lowther Road. The existing gate here was consented for
maintenance visits only. There is no place for drop off or vehicle turning. 

Nearby roads will be subject to greatly increased parking until 10pm by visiting schools, parents and spectators. 

Increased traffic will endanger cyclists and parents visiting the Suffolk Road childrens playground. 

If the school needs to increase the sports facilities they should choose a place to build a smaller sports hall to be
accessed from the exisiting entrance in Lonsdale Road. 


